REVISED (4/24/12)
LABOR RELATIONS COMMUNICATIONS POLICY

MENLO PARK FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

PURPOSE

The purpose of this policy is to set guidelines for the Board of Directors and District staff, in the

interest of promoting fairness and integrity in the process, to avoid actions that would

circumvent the District’s designated bargaining terms to ensure that labor negotiations are

conducted in good faith.

STATEMENT OF POLICY

It is the policy of the Board of Directors that all of its members and District staff shall abide by
the following guiding principles during any period when labor negotiations are occurring

between the District and any District bargaining group.

1.

All labor negotiations will be conducted by designated representatives at the bargaining
table. All District representatives operate upon the direction of the Board of Directors.
No individual Board member will individually negotiate with any bargaining group
member.

District representatives commit to keeping the Board full informed and advising them of
all substantive proposals.

Each Board Member shall inform the Fire Chief at their earliest convenience and disclose
in the next closed session the general substance of any communications he or she has
had with any District bargaining group member(s) that has any reference to any labor
negotiations with the District.

Consistent with Government Code section 54963, confidentiality of closed session
discussions will be maintained.



